PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB Minutes of October 17, 2017 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse

- The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by the members, a moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by the membership.
- General attendance 27 members
- Officers present Ray Cascia (Pres), John Lombardi (Secretary), Dennis Scherer (Vice Pres)
- Minutes of the September meeting were read and approved as submitted.
- The Treasurer's report for September 30, 2017 was approved as submitted: total assets \$57,063.
- Communications: None

Committee Reports:

- Pistol Team Robert Gordon reported that the Team has won their first two matches and also invited new members to join the team.
- Range Report Tom Warren is seeking names of vendors for lead cleanup and asked the membership for anyone they may know that does this type of work. He also reported that more lights have been damaged by stray shots. There was extensive discussion as to how to identify the shooters causing the damage and more importantly the reason for the errant shots and remedial action. Mike Mosner volunteered to run clinics for those shooters that may need assistance with their shooting techniques. It was also suggested that all damage to the range be repaired and going forward inspections by each member using the range be made part of the range shooting procedure. The Board will discuss these suggestions at its November Board meeting.

Old Business:

- Dan Roscoe advised members of the PRGC logo clothing and Holiday Party raffle tickets available for sale and also reported that the Youth League is going very well.
- The Board thanked Joanne Gambert and Steve Bonardi for their outstanding efforts in planning and running the Youth Day event. Thanks were also given to the membership for their support at both the setup and event that contributed to the great success. It was reported that there were approximately 550 attendees.
- John Lombardi thanked the membership for their assistance with the Club's participation at National Hunting and Fishing Day.
- A list tracking member work hours, beginning April 1st will be sent out to the membership for their review. It is the
 member's responsibility to be sure the hours are correct, especially for new members since they have a two year
 probationary period to work the required hours.

• New Business:

The Board presented a proposal to have a stair rail chair lift installed at the range at an estimated cost of \$15,000. The project was submitted for a vote and unanimously approved by the membership.

• Proposed Member Readings:

- o None
- The 50/50 raffle paid \$60 to the winner, Paul Rio.
- The meeting was adjourned at 9 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Lombardi